## Minutes from first BLYFA Board Meeting on Sunday, February 5, 2012

## By Carrie Hanrahan, BLYFA Secretary

The Board Members introduced themselves and Scott handed out position binders to the VP, Treasurer, and Secretary.

Jake Nelson is the new 4th grade rep.

Discussed registration dates, location, and fees. It was voted to keep the registration fees the same as 2011. It was determined to discuss a discount for families with multiple players at our next meeting. February 12<sup>th</sup> is the deadline for submitting the registration information to be submitted to Paula at Community Ed. Discussed other advertising of registration in newspaper, Klein Bank and the new Big Lake marquis. Amber will talk to Donny about scholarships and registering for it online.

Fundraising options were discussed for the Iowa tournament-possibly to inform parents either at registration or the start of football practice that BL participates in an Iowa tournament in October. Possibly have a fundraiser either at the beginning of the season or throughout the season. Heggies Pizza and Pizza Ranch were mentioned as fundraiser possibilities. It was asked to have this discussed more at the next meeting.

Discussed Summer Football Camp with Thad Tumbolson. Location, dates, grades, and cost set. Scott still working out details if it can be held at the BL practice fields from July 30-Aug. 3<sup>rd</sup>. This will be for grades 2-8<sup>th</sup> costing \$100 per person and that includes shirt and shorts. Items of discussion were payment at same time of football registration. Possibly having a \$25 deposit and final payment at a later date. Scott will follow up with Thad on determining payment options.

Dates for the BL Football Tournament have been set for Aug. 24-26<sup>th</sup>. Cost, support, website registrations and volunteering were discussed.

Apparel-jerseys and pants were discussed and to keep the shiny football pants instead of the cloth type ones that were purchased last year. Amber will be in contact Jodi to see if she can manage BLYFA. Might have to look at other places for bulk items/purchases.

Website designer is currently Jill. Amber mentioned another web designer also named Jill that she works with for wrestling and charges \$250.00. Scott will look into this further.

Meeting ended and future meeting dates were set for March 4<sup>th</sup>, April 1<sup>st</sup>, May 6<sup>th</sup> and June 3<sup>rd</sup> at McPete's at 6pm.